Greater Fredericksburg Kennel club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Thursday, January 25, 2018
These minutes are in draft until approved at the next BOD meeting.

The following Board members were present: Becky Heubi, Patti Staub, Sharon Allen, Gail Ratliffe, Gloria Martin, Lynn Bailey, Terri Brewer, and Andi Gabler.  Members attending: See attached list.
The BOD Meeting was called to order at 6:37 PM.  The meeting minutes from the November 2017 BOD were presented. Winona Siegmund made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Sharon Allen.

Treasurer:
Terri Brewer reported the Club has a balance of $107,849.75. 
Old Business: The audit is complete less two items.  The audit covers calendar year June 2015 – 2016.  Agility information is needed; Paulene Shatswell will provide information to the auditors to complete the audit. 
Report of Committees:


Dog Show:  Patty reported that there is a profit of #14,131.38.  There are still two checks coming in from MB-Fand the cluster for approximately $18,000.00.
NewBusiness:
Marge thanked Gail and the Board for paying Bruce on time for the next session of classes.  A check would have been given after the first class session.  However, since the classes were postponed, through no fault of the instructor, the Board felt it fair to give Bruce his check on time.

A request was presented to establish a committee to bring in new classes to the club.  Julie would like the committee to oversee the instructors.  Kathrynn Dennis would like to recommend classes based on membership desires.  Another club member stated the committee should make the rules and to allow flexibility. It is felt tha tthose not attending classes should not be deciding on what classes to offer.  Also, there was a request to keep the classes affordable.  Vera brought up that the club rates are the cheapest in the area and the quality of instruction and experience is excellent.  Jule stated that she believes the club should subsidize the classes.  She also brought up that our club members are older and there is a need to ring in young members.  Kyle things the club needs better marketing.  
Becky requested members get together and bring forward a plan to the Board to be reviewed.  When received the Board will consider if a committee is needed and the objectives and tasking of the committee.
Winona made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Andi Gabler

